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Reflections on 30 years for DoC

THE Department of Conservation turned
30 on April 1 and Malcolm Smith, a
community ranger based in Wa:roa,
reflected on the past three decades.

DoC was formed by merging
conservation aspects of the Forest
Service, Department of Lands and
Survey and the Wildlife Service in 1987.

Its creation was a declaration that
New Zealand valued its nature, wildlife
and remaining wild places, and was
committed to protecting it for future
generahona

At the time of DoC’s formatwn
New Zealand’s relationship with
its environment was changing, The
prevailing philosophy of resource
management and development was
challenged by a grass-roots swell
of activism reflecting the public's
oF position to the ongoing destruction

irreplaceable natural heritage in the
name of short-term development.

Mr Smith’s journey began with the
Wildlife Service in 1971. He joined
the Department of Lands and Survey,
National Parks and Reserves in Timaru
in 1980, after a short break farming,
he then had a stint at Banks Peninsula
before transferring to Aniwaniwa in
1985, and in 1987 to DoC.

He worked for DoC in Am'waniwa,
Wairoa, Napier and Gishorne in various
roles ranging from field centre manager
and supervigor, to partnerships and
community ranger.

“When | first started areas were
divided into districts. I worked in
the Urewera district, which included
Whirinaki, Te Urewera and Wairoa.

“The first district conservator was
based at Minginui with the regional
office in Rotorua.

“Technology was a challenge; a phone
call from Te Urewera was through a

telephone exchange operator. A computer

was used for the accounts, wages were
per-based and invoices processod

F:cal . Today it’s different with internet,

mobile phones, e-mail and video-

conferencing enabling rgnl%ers to be more
e

connected while in the

responslble for rural fires but after
oratisation this shifted to “rural fire
au orities” including DoC and councils.

In 1987, most fire equipment
transferred to Timberlands and DoC had
minimal gear. But DoC had additional
responsibility and lifted its game in
training staff to handle fires.

A significant change is imminent with
the advent of Fire and Emergency New
Zealand (FENZ), due to take effect on
July 1. o

Mr Smith has really enjoyed his work
with DoC.

“The best thing is the people I've
worked with over the years. Anyone
who works for DoC really wants to be
here and is committed to conservation.
It's a privilege to work alongmde such a
dedicated team of people.”

Oyer the past three decades, in
addition to ll;emg involved in a wide
range of critical conservation projects,
Mr Smith has inereased his skills and
frown as a person in his own right. He

oks forward to continuing to contribute
to conservation on the East Coast for
future generations.

0O Supervising staff fire training . . .
Graeme Atkins and Rebecca Lander with supervisor Malcolm

Mr Smith is passionate about fire
management and has been involved in
fighting fires on the East Coast, around

DoC achieves milestones with supportwe commun|t|es

A MASSIVE 8.5 million hectares of public land  supportive communities.
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the country and overseas in Australia,
Canada and the United States.
The Forestry Service used to be
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